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MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 13TH JULY 2021
Present
Cllr G Shepherd (Chairman)

Cllr B Whitehead (Vice Chairman)

Cllr D Chapman

Cllr R Darbishire

Cllr D Stratton

J MacNamara (Clerk)

1 Member of the Public

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the first face to face meeting since March 2020.
	1.
	
	To receive and note apologies for absence
There were apologies received from:-
Cllr Richard Ormston

Cllr Karin Sedgewick

The Chairman also reported apologies from two members of the public:-

Mrs Margaret Robson

Mrs Wendy Shepherd

	
	
	

	2.
	
	To receive ‘Declarations of Interest’ in items on the agenda
The Chairman advised that as the we discussed items under agenda item number 4 Councillors should be mindful if they had any declarable interests.

	
	
	

	3.
	
	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on: 

Tuesday 11th May 2021
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 10th March were approved.



	4.
	
	Village Plan Maintenance
The Chairman took the meeting through a maintenance schedule for across the Village.
Bus Shelter – It was agreed that the bus shelter required painting, but this should be after the road is completed. It was anticipated that this would be at the end of August.

Phone Box – It was agreed that the phone box internally and externally be repainted. Cllr Whitehead agreed to procure the paint and undertake the work.
Benches – A discussion took place with regards to the repair of benches from across the Village. Cllr Shepherd reported that he had repaired the bench at Manor Green.

There was also a discussion as to whether in the longer term the bench required replacing.

The Bench at the Old School Room required repainting along with the new Noticeboard. 

Village Green Bollards – It was reported that the grass cutter had damaged one of the bollards on the Village Green. Cllr Chapman informed the meeting that he had a spare bollard to replace the damaged one.

Tree Condition Survey – The meeting discussed potentially investing £1,000 in a tree condition survey as it was identified as a priority in the Village Plan.

Cllr Stratton was currently engaging a tree surgeon and depending on his workmanship may recommend him to the Parish Council.

Broadband – Cllr Whitehead reported that there was a desire across the Village for improved broadband. However, it would require residents to join a Community Fibre Scheme to formalise the arrangement.

It was agreed that the Village be consulted in order to determine the appetite to move the initiative forward. 


	
	
	

	5.
	
	War Memorial Restoration
Cllr Shepherd gave the background with regards to the restoration of the War Memorial and his hope to be able to get some funding towards the restoration.

Cllr Shepherd had approached two companies for quotes to undertake the work.

At the point of the meeting only one company had quoted for the work and Cllr Shepherd advised that he was still waiting for Pickards to send a quote.

It was reported that Greens had put forward a quote and three potential options. 

Option 1 – Repair the crack at a cost of £1,503

Option 2 – In addition to Option 1 Clean and remove the inscription and place the wording on the base at a cost of £1,701

Option 3 – Remove the inscription and place a new stone tablet on the base at a cost of £1,466

In initial discussions between Cllr Shepherd and Pickards it was suggested that they may quote on the basis of removing the memorial and remove some of its height and re-inscribe the base.

A discussion took place with regards to the merits of undertaking the work. There was broad agreement that the work had to take place.

It was agreed that the Council wait for the further quote from Pickards with a view to submitting an application to the Area Partnership ahead of the closing date on 31st July 2021.
A wider discussion took place with regards to potential other funders to help assist with the repairs, including the Locality Budget and the Commonwealth Graves Commission.

	
	
	

	6.
7.
8.
9.

	
	Grass Cutting 
Councillors remained concerned about the standards of the grass cutting across the Village.

The current contract was not due to be renewed until 2022, but Councillors had made an approach to another contractor.

However, following a discussion it was considered that the cost of the other contractor combined with a minimum of 16 cuts year was not financially viable.
It was agreed that there should be a site meeting with the existing contractor to try and improve the current situation.

Standing Orders
The Clerk issued the relevant sections of the Standing Orders following on from the last meeting as to why there could not be a standing agenda item of Any Other Business.

However, the Clerk informed Councillors that they were at liberty to change the Standing Orders if they wished to add this as a standing agenda item.
The Council discussed the benefit of changing the Standing Orders. It was agreed that the Standing Orders of the Council should not be changed, but that to accommodate Councillors a standing item be placed on the Council’s agenda Urgent Matters.

It was agreed that this would incorporate the request of Councillors and would cover matters which needed timely discussion.

Planning Applications and Updates

Cllr Shepherd updated the meeting on the planning committee approval for the Green Tree Public House. 
The Planning Committee had been recommended to refuse the proposed planning application, but Councillors over turned the decision.

A further discussion since the meeting had taken place with regards to parking arrangements and it had been suggested that if required yellow lines could be installed.
Finance

Annual Accounts

The Clerk took Councillors through the Annual Accounts.
The accounts were prepared and audited. The Clerk informed the Council that the annual accounts had been presented to the external auditor and signed off.

The accounts would now be placed on public inspection.
Receipts & Payments
The Clerk outlined that that since the start of the financial year there had been 6 cheques issued for the 2021/22 financial year.

The starting balances on the accounts for 2020/21 was £7,190.96

There had been payments of £1,052.61 between 1 April and 30 June.

The Clerk outlined that the Precept had been paid in full in April and in addition to the precept a payment of £34.84 had also been received.

Income of £4,062.84 had been received between 1 April and 30 June.

The total resources of the Parish Council stood at £10,198.19

The Financial Report for the period is appended to the Minutes of the Meeting.

The Report was agreed by Councillors.


	10.
	
	Defibrillator Rota – 

August –  Cllr Whitehead
September – Cllr Shepherd

	
	
	

	11.
12.
	
	Reports from other bodies including the District Council and the County Council
Cllr Stratton reported on the Join N-L-W and PB Village Hall committee. It was reported that some remedial works were being undertaken and the hall was slowly reopening with a planned open air event in August.
Cllr Shepherd reported that there had been no meetings of the Atkinson Clark Trust since the last meeting of the Council.

Mrs Whitehead reported on the forthcoming activities of the Community Events Committee: - 

31st July – Open Air Coffee Morning

14th August – Picnic

28th August – B-B-Q

4th September – Coffee Morning 

Mrs Whitehead also reported that the next meeting of the Committee would take place on 19th July and requested a Parish Council representative.

It was agreed that the Parish Council would be represented at the meeting.
Date and time of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 14th September 2021 at 7.30pm
The meeting closed at 20.45pm
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